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Anticipated 
Process Release 

Anticipated 
Funding Available 

Anticipated 
Contract Length 

Anticipated Funding 
Process 

Information 
Session 

October 24, 2024 $150,000 January 1 – 
December 31, 2025 

Request for Proposals October 30, 2024 
12:00 PM PST 

* These are estimated funding process release dates and funding amounts, and both are subject to change. Please visit kcrha.org regularly for 
formal funding opportunity announcements. 
 

The King County Regional Homelessness Authority (KCRHA) is pleased to announce a Notice of 
Funding Availability (NOFA) for outreach services in King County. Interested agencies or firms 
can submit an application through the 2024 South King County Request for Proposals (RFP) that 
is expected to become available online on October 24, 2024. KCRHA seeks to collaborate with 
organizations that provide outreach services that utilize human-centered and harm reduction 
practices and focus on connecting people experiencing unsheltered homelessness to housing 
and social services. If you have questions, email RFP@kcrha.org. 

Successful proposals for the RFP must demonstrate the ability to provide outreach services in 
South King County1. Agencies awarded funds must execute a Master Service Agreement (MSA) 
and Project Service Agreement (PSA) with KCRHA before services can begin. In accordance with 
KCRHA’s Theory of Change, the RFP intends to procure outreach services that support 
comprehensive, person-centered solutions while promoting equity, inclusivity, and better 
outcomes. KCRHA expects to award funds to an agency that is able to: 

• Meet KCRHA’s Minimum Eligibility Requirements 
• Engage in outreach services with people experiencing unsheltered homelessness in 

South King County; 
• Practice harm reduction strategies;  
• Engage with clients with person-centered and trauma-informed approaches;  
• Meet data and reporting requirements within the Homeless Management Information 

System (HMIS); 
• Ensure compliance with local laws and regulations; 
• Advance equity for Black, Indigenous, and other people of color as well as individuals 

who identify as LGBTQ+ and individuals with disabilities. 

 
1 South King County Encompasses Algona, Auburn, Black Diamond, Burien, Covington, Des Moines, Enumclaw, 
Federal Way, Kent, Maple Valley, Newcastle, Normandy Park, Pacific, Renton, SeaTac, Tukwila, and unincorporated 
areas south of Seattle, including but not limited to East Federal Way, Fairwood, Hobart, Skyway, White Center. 
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